
* Attachments 

IOWA PUBLIC INFORMATION BOARD 

 
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

E. J. Giovannetti, Urbandale (Public Representative, 2022-2026) 

Barry Lindahl, Dubuque (Government Representative, 2020-2024) 

Joel McCrea, Pleasant Hill (Media Representative, 2022-2026) 

 

STAFF 

Erika Eckley, Executive Director 

Brett Toresdahl, Deputy Director 

 
Dial-in number: 877-304-9269     Conference Code: 664760# 

Note: ALL phones MUST remain on mute unless you are addressing the Board                                                          

 

Legislative Committee Agenda    
October 19, 2023, 3:00 p.m. [or immediately following IPIB Board Meeting] 

 

 
I. Call to Order  

 
II. Approve Agenda* 

 
III. Approve minutes from September 15, 2023, meeting* 

 

IV. Public Comment 

 
V. Gathering public information about situations of potential abuse or harassment in records 

requests and to identify any existing solutions in current law and/or discuss potential ways to 

address any such outliers. 
 

VI. Discussion on next steps and actions by the Committee regarding public information received. 

 



 

Iowa Public Information Board 

Legislative Committee 

 Minutes 

 

MEMBERS 

E. J. Giovannetti, Urbandale (Public Representative, 2022-2026)  

Barry Lindahl, Dubuque (Government Representative, 2020-2024) 

Joel McCrea (Media Representative, 2022-2026) 

 

STAFF 

Erika Eckley, Executive Director  

Brett Toresdahl, Deputy Director 

 

September 15, 2023, at 12:00p.m.  

 

Due to the short nature of the meeting and the distance between the participants, the meeting was 

conducted by teleconference. 

 

The meeting was started at 12:07 p.m. Present by telephone E.J. Giovannetti, Erika Eckley 

(staff).  No quorum was present at that time.  

 

Without a quorum, no action was taken, but agreement was held to receive comments and 

information from others on the telephone regarding the draft “vexatious requester” legislative 

document. 

 

Quorum was reached at 12:11 when Barry Lindahl and Brett Toresdahl (staff) appeared by 

telephone. The meeting was called to order at that time. 

 

The Agenda was unanimously approved on a motion and second. 
 

The Minutes from August 17, 2023, meeting was unanimously approved on a motion and second. 

 

Discussion continued including gathering information and answering questions from public 

participants at the meeting. 

 

After receiving information, a motion was made by Lindahl and seconded by Giovannetti to continue 

the discussion of the issue but to take no action on the draft “vexatious requester” legislative 

document. Motion passed unanimously 

 

Meeting adjourned at 12:34 p.m. on a motion by Lindahl and second by Giovannetti, 

unanimously approved. 

 

 

 

 


